Minutes Diamond Bay Precinct Committee Thursday Nov 5. 2009.

Chair and Minute taker: David Spicer.

Apologies.

Clr Sally Betts, Clr Yvonne Coburn, Laurie Williams, Ken and Aviva Hacker.

Attended by 12 residents and Councillor Miriam Guttman-Jones

Minutes were received

Business Arising
The tactic of a truck driver to parking illegally in Diamond Bay Road and put a sign that his truck had broken down is continuing. He is parking in a dangerous manner. Request ranger to book him and ignore his sign about his ‘broken’ down truck. 
A diagram of where he is parking is enclosed with attendance sheet. 
New Year’s Eve update
Julie Howie indicated that the model for Dudley Page Reserve is going to be the same this year.

The only changes are that a smaller parcel of land will be used. The price has gone up to $30 a family, $18 adults; children accompanied by an adult are free.

Military Road will be closed to all traffic except locals between 830 pm and 130 am.
AGM
David Spicer was re-elected Chairman.

Hillary Goldsmith hjgoldsmith@bigpond.com   and Suellen Bassetti – Development Application Reps.   Suellen is also attending Combined Precincts committee meetings for us.

John Joyce jjoyce@bigpond.net.au was elected Traffic Rep.

Police Report
Note that graffiti is a continuing concern in the precinct. A report was heard that local Police say there has been an increase in home burglaries.

Traffic Complaints
Complaint about cars parked dangerously on the corners of Clarke Street. Many are crammed on the footpath on Saturday’s from early on. Concern that if bigger lights are installed in Christison Park – this will be a regular occurrence and potentially life threatening.
Craig Avenue – boats parking despite no boat sign. Propellers sticking out are dangerous. Photo is enclosed. If propellers are sticking out – can they be booked?

General Business
Claim that a resident of Clarke Street may be responsible for the poisoned tree in the vicinity of 15 Clark Street.  Someone in the unit block requested it be cut down. Can the Council please investigate this?
Christison Park update: 2000 signatures have now been gathered from residents opposed to new bigger lights. People at Rose Bay Fair had no idea how big it is planned to be.

Call for Council to install a gate at fence at Rosa Gully. It is dangerous for volunteers to clamber over to do gardening there. Please assist them. 

Garbage Bin allocation in units: At present residents in units have to share garbage and recycling bin allocations. While households get one of each, a resident of 25 Clark Street said this is grossly unfair if a young family resides and fills the bin with nappies.
More Background
A fundamental change in family lifestyle has led to an increase in the number of babies and young children choosing to live in apartments. The number of persons per household apartment is increasing and the age of occupants is dropping. This important change necessitates a change in the number of Red Food general garbage bins on the basis of the number of residents per apartment block rather than the number of apartments.

The following motion was passed 12 – 0.

“This precinct urges Waverley Council to change the basis for which it allocates Red Food Garbage Bins in apartment blocks to bins per person rather than bins per unit.”

Other matters raised on action sheet.

1. Subsidence in Rosa Gully.

2. Paved Walkway in Diamond Bay Park requires fixing.

Meeting Closed 9.00pm

